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Welcome to 2005, the Golden Anniversary of the 1955 model year and as it 
happens the President’s Speedster.  Of course, there are many other reasons 
to celebrate the New Year and remember the great time we had in 2004.

The Chapter enjoyed a successful Zone Meet and participated in numerous 
other activities during the year. I hope all of you were able to enjoy one or 
more events and look forward to more in the coming year.

Congratulations to the new officers and board.  We will endeavor to lead the 
chapter to the best of our ability and expand membership as well as give you 
opportunities to drive your cars.

Our first event of the 2005 will be January 8 at Arizona Community Church 
Motorsports Day. The show starts at 10:00am and is located at 9325 S. Rural 
Rd. Tempe. I will try to save places for the 10 members who pre-registered so 
please arrive by 8:00am if you are displaying a car. We will park together as a 
club. Wear a Stude shirt and or hat and bring a chair. One free lunch comes 
with each car registered but you can also buy lunch at the Church or eateries 
near by.  If you can't bring a car, come anyway and view some very nice 
vehicles.  We have room for 350 entries. 

On January 22 we have our first club meeting at the Arizona Golf Resort hosted 
by Richard Dormois.  Look for details in this ECHO and plan to be there.  Drive 
your Stude and enjoy the day.

There are many more events upcoming and something for everyone.  Watch for 
information in the ECHO and get involved. If you don't know what to do just 
ask, we'll find something to keep you busy.  Let's reach 150 memberships this 
year! 

Speedily, Deanna

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE BY 
DEANNA MANLEY
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Let us all get off to a good Studebaker beginning in 2005 by making it a point to place our first Chapter gathering of 
the New Year at the top of our priority list.  Put it on the calendar in big letters if it isn't already there and ensure that 
every member of the family takes the opportunity to enjoy our Studebaker Family and their fine rides SATURDAY JANU-
ARY 22 at 11:00 AM at the ARIZONA GOLF RESORT at Power and Broadway in Mesa.  Each year we schedule this 
gathering at a time likely to attract out of towners attending our several classic automobile auctions and 2005 is no 
exception BUT January 22 does not conflict with the Barrett Jackson Auction this year, so we would hope for an even 
greater attendance.  The last couple of years we have been fortunate to draw over a hundred for our Studebaker Show 
and Shine and just shy of that for the meeting and luncheon. 

Come on out at eleven o'clock for Show and Shine and support your favorite Studebaker for some very nice trophies 
and join us in the Pavilion for a fine buffet and informative meeting to kick off the New Year about noon.  So far inter-
est has been expressed from ten states and Canada and sponsorship for the People's Choice Trophies has been enthu-
siastic.  Those who have sponsored one of the engraved trophies thus far are:

 JUST STEERING WHEELS  Laura and Bob Heidenreich  Mesa Arizona

 STUDEBAKER INTERNATIONAL  Ed and Heidi Reynolds  Greenfield Indiana

 STUDEBAKER PARTS.COM  Chris and Chuck Collins  Phoenix Arizona

TURNING WHEELS MAGAZINE  Art Unger and Ann Turner  Vernon British Columbia

 GOOD PRINTERS  Nancy and Chester Bradfield  Bridgewater Virginia

 J AND N AUTO AIR CONDITIONING  Milton and Ila Jones  Harlingen Texas

 RICHARD DORMOIS AUCTIONS  Richard Dormois  Mesa Arizona

THE RIGHT IMPRESSION  Stuart Tritt  Kimball Nebraska

A GOOD BEGINNING
 BY RICHARD DORMOIS

FOUND:  Black & Blue folding chair left at Kroulik’s  after Halloween meeting.  Contact Denny Lockmon if you 
are the owner of the chair.  He will arrange for its safe return.

Sale! Sale! --
Zone Meet Tee and Polo Shirts 

The great looking 2004 Zone Meet tee and polo shirts are available for the discounted price of $7.00 for a t-
shirt and $14.00 for a polo shirt. You can purchase a shirt at the January meeting or by sending a check for $7.00 or 
$14.00 plus $2.00 for shipping to Chuck Collins, GCSC Treasurer, 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  85021. Include 
a note indicating size (M, L, XL, XXL) and color (tan or white). 

If the color you want is no longer available the other color will be sent. You will be notified if the size you re-
quire is not available. In addition to several M, L, XL, XXL tee or polo shirts in white or tan, there are two small t-shirts 
in tan and one small in white. There are, however, no XL polo shirts available in either color. 
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Nearly sixty Chapter members met Saturday, December 11th at the West Olive Church of Christ in Peoria for the an-
nual holiday dinner and party.  Turkey and ham were provided by the Chapter and members brought many wonderful 
side dishes and desserts to complete the pot luck meal.  Due to a choral commitment, our president was not able to 
attend but Denny Lockmon, the vice president, did the honors of announcing the Chapter's Member of the Year, Scott 
Grainger, and the 2005 officers and Board of Directors. He also noted the date for the All-Arizona Studebaker Gather-
ing, March Madness, was set for March 26th and asked for a motion and vote to approve a $500.00 refundable de-
posit be paid the City of Phoenix to reserve a spot at the Steele Indian School Park. The members unanimously ap-
proved paying the deposit. 

Then Richard Dormois came to the podium to call the auction of the many interesting and fun items members do-
nated. Several of those in attendance couldn't resist bidding on and taking home some new toy.  A note of apprecia-
tion is due Richard for making the auction very entertaining and another to Patrick Eastburn for providing the bidding 
paddles. After the auction the Studebaker driver's prize was awarded to Chris Eastburn in a drawing from among those 
driving a Studebaker to the party and in a special door prize drawing Dorothy Haverstick won a Hawk model.

Special thanks to the table hosts and hostesses who each decorated a table for the evening's dinner, all of which were 
simply beautiful. A big thank you, also, to John and Annie Kemper for once again procuring the venue for the party. 
And thanks to everyone who brought dishes for our dinner, items for the auction and particularly for the generous do-
nations to the church's food bank program. 

Attending were Bill & Dolores Lynch, Willard & Ruth Pike, George Gezelius, Maryanne, William & Domenica Eastburn 
(1966 Cruiser), Steve & Paulette Fein (1966 Cruiser) and Pam, Botsi, Kati & Gabi, Ken Michael (1962 Champ), Richard 
Dormois (1960 Lark), Claudia Robinette, Denny & Jan Lockmon, Paul Setaro & Phyllis Naegeli, Scott & Barbara 
Grainger, John & Annie Kemper, Larry & Ruth Cushing, Chris & Rachel Eastburn (1963 Lark), Terry & David Ker, Dennis 
Lynde & Linda Saar (1963 GT Hawk), Anita, Kevin & Sara MacFadden, Bill & Peggy Eastburn (1964 Wagonaire), Pete 
& Karen Mensing, Steve & Vicki Piper, Lynda & Eddie Caviar, John, Lorilee, Kolton & Makenna Kroulik (1963 Hawk), 
Patrick Eastburn, Vinh Hoang, Larry Swanson, Chris & Chuck Collins, Charlie & Dorothy Haverstick, Larry & Judy Hall, 
Richard Rampt & Rose Marie Eiler, Michelle Eastburn.

Found in the Hospitality Room -  Merchandise purchased from one of the vendors was found in the hospitality room 
during the Zone Meet.  If you are the person who left an item bought Friday or Saturday please contact Chris Collins at 
602-995-5311 or cstude1@cox.net and identify to claim it. 

CHAPTER HOLIDAY PARTY 
BY 

CHRIS COLLINS

CHAPTER ELECTS NEW OFFICERS
BY CHRIS COLLINS

Congratulations to the 2005 officers and board, some of whom are returning - Deanna Manley as president 
and Larry Cushing on the board. Newly elected were vice-president - Chris Eastburn, secretary - Ruth Cushing, treas-
urer - Chuck Collins, board - Scott Grainger and John Kroulik.  A special note of appreciation goes to Bill Lynch for run-
ning for vice president.

Thanks to the 2004 officers and board for their hard work for the Chapter throughout the past year.
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TECH TIP-SOLVING STUDEBAKER
 OVERDRIVE PROBLEMS

CONTRIBUTED BY LARRY CUSHING

One problem that exists in Studebaker land is the number of cars with workable overdrives that do not oper-
ate because the owners do not know how to wire them correctly.  There is a way to educate yourself to wire Stude-
bakers as well as all other brands.  It is called the “hardware approach”.

There are five main pieces of hardware required and four of these may be done away with and still have a 
working system with a few differences.  The fie pieces of hardware are:   1) The Kickdown Switch; 2) The Overdrive 
Relay; 3) The Solenoid (The important one); 4) The Rail Lockout Switch; 5) The Governor

(1)  The KICKDOWN SWITCH:  This is found on all types of overdrives and is basically a switch with four con-
tacts of which one pair is normally closed and transmits power to the solenoid or provides a ground for the overdrive 
relay (Through the governor on cars with a relay.  When a kickdown is used, the normally closed set opens and opens 
the overdrive circuit and the normally open set closes and shorts the ignition until the solenoid disengages the over-
drive pawl and the transmission shifts to direct.

(2)  The OVERDRIVE RELAY:  This is a device which uses a small current to switch a large current.  The current 
for an overdrive solenoid is heavy and would require heavy wiring in a car.  There are two types of relays and they are 
referred to as three terminal relays and four terminal relays.  The three terminal relay is to be avoided if it draws its 
current from the ignition switch.  The power supply and the control supply are taken from a common terminal which 
can be connected to the ignition switch or to the starter solenoid (especially good on cars with a rail lockout switch).

The four terminal relay is the deluxe type and its control power comes from the ignition switch and its load 
power comes via a separate terminal from the starter solenoid.  Both three and four terminal relays operate the same 
way,.  When the governor points close, it energizes the relay solenoid coil and the contacts close and transfer power 
from the battery to the overdrive solenoid.  (Heavy current initially and a lighter current for the hold in windings).  Over-
drive relays are very costly but a three terminal relay can be replaced by a GM horn relay of the mid-fifties (They don’t 
seem to overheat).  1955 Chevy overdrives used a relay similar to the horn relays.  The four terminal relay can be re-
placed with a relay for driving lamps that has four terminals.  The terminal that is normally attached to the ground can 
be attached to the governor.  ($6 vs $30.)

(3)  The SOLENOID:  This is the important piece of the o.d. control and is very expensive.  It has pull in the 
windings (Heavy current for a short period) and hold in winding light current continuously when the governor is closed.  
There are two types of solenoids and they have either two or three terminals.  The most common is the two terminal 
kind.  One terminal is for its power input and the other terminal provides a ground for the kickdown circuit when over-
drive is engaged.  The three terminal solenoid was around from’58 to ‘63 and differs from the two terminal relay only 
in the fact that the solenoid coils are ordinarily grounded in the solenoid on two terminal solenoids.  On the three ter-
minal relays, the solenoid coils receive their ground through the governor.  The system with three terminals do not 
have a relay in the stock form.  If you burn out your three terminal solenoid you could easily add a relay and use a two 
terminal solenoid.  A three terminal solenoid can replace a two terminal solenoid if you ground the extra terminal.

(4)  The RAIL LOCKOUT SWITCH:  This was a device where the current between the governor and the relay was 
interrupted when the overdrive was locked out by the dash control.  It saved energy because no power was used by the 
solenoid when it was not needed.  After it was eliminated in 1957 or 58, all cars use power above the cut-in speed of 
the overdrive even if the overdrive is locked out.  The factory seems to say that no-one would do without the overdrive 
and threw away the switch.

(5)  The GOVERNOR:  This device has points which close when the cut-in speed is reached and open about 3 
mph below this speed.  There are two types of governors doing three kinds of work.  Until 1964 there was only one 
type of governor doing two kinds of work. This governor had one terminal and it provided a ground for a relay (light 
duty work) or it provided a ground for a system using a three terminal solenoid and this was heavy duty work (More 
current)  But it is probably that a governor before ’58 would not burn its contacts if used on a ’ 58-63.

The other type of governor has two terminals and was used from’64-66 and it is a switch since it switches 
power to the solenoid through two insulated terminals.  If a two terminal governor goes bad it can be replaced with a 
one terminal governor if you ground one terminal.

Originally published in STUDEBAKER TECHNICAL TIPS BOOK ONE  1980 by THE STUDEBAKER OWNERS PARTS CO-OP, 
INC.  This tech tip was authored by James G. Payne.
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Need a Chrysler, Jeep or Dodge?

Steve Fein, Fleet Manager at Lou Grubb 
Chrysler, Jeep, Dodge, has special 

pricing for SDC members.

Call Steve at 602-896-2029
feins@autonation.com

Thank You to the 2004 Meeting Hosts

January Richard Dormois
February Scott & Barbara Grainger
April Ruth & Larry Cushing
May LeRoy & Cheri Williams

September Dennis Lynde & Linda Saar
October John & Lorilee Kroulik
November Denny & Jan Lockmon

December John & Annie Kemper (for arranging use of their church for holiday party)
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JANUARY  BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARIES
AND ROSTER UPDATES

BIRTHDAYS

2 Anna Riedel 12 Steve Ayres 28 Ron Ludolph
4 Sherry Pfingstag 12 Hugh McDowell 28 Bill Simmons
4  Don Robertson 13 Ron Crowe 29 Frieda Vindedahl
5 Nora Gooch 17 Bill Brooks 30 J. C. Goodwin
6 Lenka Hospodka 18 Sue Schnetlage 30 Lee Shaffer
6 Wayne Pickett 22 George Goodwin 30  Evelyn Verrill
9 Carol Lee 26 Marv Wyrick 31 Bill Seeley

ANNIVERSARIES
9 Gary & Bea Graham 25 Fred & Nora Gooch 31 Chris & Rachel Eastburn

ROSTER UPDATE

New E-Mail Address Mike & Mary Barany mbarany@cox.net

WELCOME BACK

Frank & Ruth Henry
8118 E Del Triburon Drive
Scottsdale, AZ  85258
480-951-9912

Bon Voyage to Glen & Rosalie Torske who are moving this month to Sherwood, Arkansas. 

The Torskes have been active members of both Arizona chapters for many years and they will be missed. Rosalie will 
be remembered for her outstanding work as treasurer and registration chairwoman of the 2004 Pacific Southwest 
Zone Meet and Glen is to commended for his able assistance in this endeavor.

BON VOYAGE TO LONG TIME MEMBERS

My thanks for the ever faithful assistance from Chris Collins for keeping our Roster up to date and supplying the club 
and this editor with any and all changes.  It is truly appreciated.

Ruth Cushing, Editor
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CONGRATULATIONS TO SCOTT GRAINGER
MEMBER OF THE YEAR

Congratulations to Scott Grainger, member of the year.  He was a great contributor to the club this year.  
He began his membership by donating a story of his trek from Kansas to Arizona rescuing a 1946 Studebaker 

M-16 flat bed truck which he named Toto.   He gave us pictures and narrative to bring the story alive.  It was so inter-
esting that it was serialized in the ECHO for 4 months.   That sure made my job as editor easier.

He also contributed as Security Officer for our very successful SW Zone Meet in October.  He went over and 
above his call by contacting businesses for donations to our goody “hats” and bags.  He contributed maps and direc-
tions to assist our membership and our guests. 

We congratulate him for this honor and expect more of him in the future...of course.  He was recently elected 
as one of our new board members.

Ruth Cushing, Editor 

STUDEBAKERS 
FOR SALE

1960 Lark Station Wagon.  No 
Engine,  Trans  $324.99   Contact: 
Myron Bailey.  Ph:  360-384-4367 
Ferndale, Wa
_______________________________

3 Studebaker Zip Vans, 1 with title, 
2 for parts.  Rebuild engine (not 
installed), rebuild trans (no in-
stalled),  re-cored heavy duty radia-
tor (not installed.  Many NOS and 
used parts.  Trade as a package for 
interesting Studebaker.  Would 
consider trading just the three bod-
ies.  Also wanted: Triumph TR3, 
Boler camp trailer, Lil’ Bigfoot 
camp trailer.  Contact:  Don Kel-
logg  
Ph:  360-629-3384
Cell:  425-923-4584
Stanwood, WA
_______________________________

1955 Studebaker President 4 door 
sedan.  V-8, 4bbl., completely origi-
nal 39,000 miles car, little rust, 
needs paint.  William Michaels, 
434 Wheeler Rd., Sequim, WA  
98382.  Ph:  360-683-7841.  Cell: 
360-808-0514

1950 Studebaker Starlight Coupe.  
Partially restored:  the engine has been 
overhauled and painted, transmission, 
including overdrive and clutch has 
been redone.  Driveshaft rebalanced, 
brakes and hillholder restored and in 
place.  Exhaust system is all new, chas-
sis painted.  All chrome is redone (not 
attached)  Body is off, still on a rotisse-
rie, all cleaned, undercoated and ready 
for a bid of bodywork.  Glass is good 
but not perfect.  Comes with parts, 
maintenance and owners manuals.  
Asking $5000.00  Dan Warner, 3854 
Squalicum Lake Road,  Bellingham, 
WA  98226.  Ph:  360-592-5622  Email:
danbellingham@worldnet.att.net
__________________________________

MISCELLANEOUS STUDEBAKER 
ITEMS FOR SALE

Studebaker Dealership buildings 1/43 
scale.  “the perfect Studebaker gift”.  
Choose from three classic eras-1946-
52, 1953-58, 1969-64.  Limited Edition 
and Numbered models.  Each is assem-
bled of acrylic and styrene, hand 
painted and detailed full-color exterior 
and interior graphics.  $129.95 ea plus 
$9.00 shipping.  Major credit cards are 
accepted.  Proscale Models.  3861 
Gala Loop Bellingham, WA. 98226
Ph:  360-76-4166  
Email    jl@proscalemodel.com

Stude Books

‘62-64 trk parts book $20.00
‘57-61 trk parts book $20.00
‘41-48 trk parts book $15.00

‘59-64 car chassis book $30.00
‘59-64 car body book $15.00

‘59-;64 car shop manual $40.00
‘55-’58 chassis book  $20.00
‘53-’58 car body book $15.00

‘51-’54 car chassis book $20.00
‘51-’52 car body book $15.00
‘36-’46-car body book $15.00

‘36-’46 car chassis book $30.00
‘63-’64 Avanti parts book $20.00

Don Colyn, 23144 Lanyard Lane, 
Mount Vernon, WA  98274  
Ph:  360-422-6154
________________________________

STUDEBAKER PARTS 
FOR SALE

1950 170 CU IN 6 cyl motor, rebuilt 
with new everything.  Located in 
Moscow, ID  Contact: Henry Nygaard
Ph:  208-882-3827
_________________________________

All ads on this page are taken from 
the Studebaker Times Post from 
Whatcom County Chapter, SDC, 
Ferndale, WA  January ‘05 issue.  
Thank you, our club always enjoys the 
“other” ads.

OUT OF TOWN WANT ADS
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1. Tire Air Change Kit. This kit comes with everything you need to change the air in your tires. This highly recom-
mended but often overlooked maintenance item is much easier now. Remember to change your air every 3000
miles or twice a year. $25

2. Blinker Fluid. You knew it existed but, WOW, is this stuff hard to find. 4oz bottle. $12

3. Synthetic Blinker Fluid. Better yet! 4oz bottle. $24

4. Light Bulb Filaments. Why throw away a perfectly good turn signal or stop light bulb when you can just install a new 
filament? Premium Filaments, made in the USA! $1 ea.

5. Manifold Heat. Yes, your exhaust manifold should be HOT. If it's not, you may need this item. Sold by the pound. 
$3.50

6. Steering Wheel Gaskets. All SIZES available! Email for specific application. From $9.99

7. Tie Rod Tensioner. Is your tie rod limp? Tension it with T-50! $14.99

8. Alternator Batteries. (4 required, replace them all!) From $2.99

9. Fan Belt Buckles. Specify brass or chrome. Gold available special order. $14.99

10. Muffler Bearing Manual. Print version $59.95

11. Muffler Bearing Manual. CD version $49.99

12. Universal Muffler Bearing Tool Kit $105.59

13. Muffler Bearing Hi Temp Synthetic Lube (the only kind we sell!) $40.24

14. Muffler Bearings From $19.95

15. Muffler Bearing Gasket Kits From $9.99

16. Momentum (required for tackling some off road obstacles). Sold by the lb-ft/sec $0.50

17. Microsoft Windows Eliminator. If your car or truck begins to run poorly, (long time to start, frequent crashes, etc.), 
it's computer, (ecm, ecu, black box, etc.), may have become infected with this nasty computer virus. This product will 
safely remove the virus. $199

18. Mirror Image Flipper Film. Did you know that the image you see in your rear view mirrors are reversed! This is a 
manufacturing flaw  that the auto companies have kept secret for years as the recall would cost BILLIONS! This film 
can be cut and placed over any mirror to correct the image. Now you'll be able to read signs in the rear view mirror! $5 
per square ft.

HOW TO SPEND YOUR 
CHRISTMAS STOCKING MONEY

Chapter Name Badges
Another order for Chapter name badges will be sent soon and if you haven't gotten one yet contact Chris Collins at 
602-995-5311 or chuckstude@juno.com to order yours. The cost of a badge is $4.00.
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
OFFICERS AND BOARD 2005

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer
Deanna Manley Chris Eastburn Ruth Cushing Chuck Collins
3956 E Farmdale 8073 N 109th Lane 21831 N 91st Ave 2410 W Freeway Ln
Mesa, AZ  85206 Peoria, AZ  85345 Peoria, AZ  85383 Phoenix, AZ  85021
480-981-8886 623-266-6989 623-376-7054 602-995-5311
hpdlmanley@juno.com jetthrustr1@yahoo.com idlewildrac@msn.com chuckstude@juno.com

BOARD MEMBERS ECHO Membership
Larry Cushing Scott Grainger John Kroulik Chris Collins
21831 N 91st Avenue 4135 E Fairview Circle 5218 W Tierra Buena 2410 W Freeway Ln
Peoria, AZ  85383 Mesa, AZ  85206 Glendale, AZ  85306 Phoenix, AZ  85021
623-376-7054 480-924-0826 602-376-8627 602-995-5311 FAX:419-858-5900
wlracfam1@msn.com scott@graingerconsulting.com llkroulik@qwest.net chuckstude@juno.com

ECHO Editor
Ruth Cushing 21831 N 91st Ave., Peoria, AZ  85383 623-376-7054 idlewildrac@msn.com

PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE
Regional Manager/Ariz. Chris Collins 2410 W Freeway Ln., Phoenix, AZ  85021 602-995-5311
Zone Coordinator Lloyd Prather 9104 Viola St., Bakersfield,  CA  93307 661-832-6930
National Director Carl Thomason 23205 Newport Lane, Yorba Linda, CA  92887 714-692-9225

SDC NATIONAL OFFICERS 2004/2005
President Colin Fort P.O. Box 939, Cardiff-By-The-Sea, CA  94518 colinfort@cox.net
Vice-President Linda Sinclair 1206 S Lake Dr 505, Lantana, FL  33462 houseofsinclair@aol.com
Secretary Jan Lockmon 9417 W Cedar Hill Circle S, Sun City, AZ  85351 lockmon@cox.net
Treasurer Brian Millette P. O. Box 21, Rosemount, MN  55068 milletteb@aol.com

YOU CAN NOW GET YOUR ECHO VIA E-MAIL AS A PDF FILE
YOU DO NOT HAVE TO HAVE PUBLISHER TO RECEIVE IT!!!

THIS WILL DEFRAY SOME OF THE COST IF YOU ARE INTERESTED
CONTACT RUTH CUSHING, EDITOR AT idlewildrac@msn.com

OR CHRIS COLLINS AT chuckstude@juno.com.  If you have NOT received it by the 5th 
of the month, please contact Chris Collins at chuckstude@juno.com

Chapter Dues are Due
Please send your 2005 Chapter dues of $18.00 with a completed application to the Chapter treasurer noting 

any changes in information for the roster. Use the address on the application. 

Remember you must be a member of the Studebaker Drivers Club to be a member of the Chapter. If your SDC 
dues have lapsed please include $27.50 with the local dues; the treasurer will remit them for you.
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
UPCOMING EVENTS

JANUARY 8 ACC MOTORSPORTS DAY CAR SHOW . The show is from 10:00 am to 3:00pm and you 
must be in place on the show grounds by 9:00am in order to have a place to park. Free lunch comes 
with Registration and there are great raffle prizes also.  We have 10 Studes pre-registered represent
ing our club. The event is at Arizona Community Church 9325 S. Rural Road, Tempe. 

.JANUARY 22 January Membership Meeting,  Arizona Golf Resort and Conference Center, 425 South Power Road at 
Broadway in Mesa.  11:00 AM, Studebaker Show and Shine. People's Choice Judging with handsome 
awards.  12:00 NOON, Buffet Luncheon, introduction of new officers, business and awards -
presentation.  Host:  Richard Dormois  480 827 8178.

JANUARY 23 Southern Arizona Chapter's Annual Banquet at Tanque Verde Guest Ranch, 14301 E Speedway Rd. 
Arrival time is 11:00 am, eat at 11:30, membership meeting and auction at 1:30. Cost of dinner is 
$18.00. Mail your dinner remittance to Stan Luczycki, 10326 E Placita Guanajuato, Tucson, 
AZ  85749. Info: Call Chris Lillie at 520-294-9106

FEBRUARY 20 Winter Meet hosted by the Los Angeles Chapter at the Petersen Automotive Museum. No pre-
registration. Pay at the door only. Contact Andrea 'Enthal at aenthal@yahoo.com

MARCH 26 All-Arizona Studebaker Gathering "March Madness" will be held at Steele Indian School Park, 3rd St. 
& Indian School Rd., 10am - 3pm.  Car show, fun judging, swap meet, dash plaques and a raffle. 
No entry fee. Bring a picnic lunch or have lunch at a nearby fast food restaurant. The 75-acre park 
includes a 2.5 acre lake, a 15-acre Entry Garden and a 15-acre neighborhood park that includes a 
playground and ball courts. Info: Contact Chris Eastburn at 623-266-6989 or email him 
at racheleastburn@cox.net. 

APRIL 29,-30, MAY 1 Antique Studebaker Club Zone Meet hosted by the SoCal Chapter in Arcadia, Calif.

AUGUST 14-19 SDC International Meet at the Red Lion Hotel at the Park, Spokane, WA  Hotel info: 
www.westcoasthotels.com or 1-800-733-5466

SEPTEMBER 8-11 Pacific Southwest Zone Meet, Reno, NV Hosted by the Sagebrush Chapter. Info: Tom Wise at 775-
    356-6519

For other Arizona car events, check http://www.cruisinarizona.com  for the latest information 
about upcoming shows.

Volunteers to Host 2005 Meetings Needed

If any member wishes to volunteer to host a meeting in 2005, please contact Deanna Manley at 480-981-8886 or 
hpdlmanley@juno.com. 

In addition to your home, backyard or garage, other possible venues include parks and restaurants. 
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FOR SALE—STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS—WANTED
TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:  Please contact Ruth Cushing by phone at 623-376-7054 or e-mail 

WLRACfam@msn.com or write 21831 N 91st Avenue Peoria, AZ  85383
Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 3 issues will be dropped 

STUDEBAKERS FOR SALE

Restoring Champ T-cab Trucks
‘62 6 cyl shortbed
‘63 longbed 
‘63 3/4-ton long bed
‘63 1/2-ton short bed 
Call for prices
Lionel Stone—818-990-8916  
Sherman Oaks, CA                  
_______________________________
For Sale:  1964 Avanti-Rare.  Com-
pletely restored & garaged.  Excellent 
show car condition.  R2-Paxton blown 
engine.  $30,000 OBO.  Please do not 
hesitate to make an ofer because this 
car needs to sell!  Pictures available 
upon request.  Contact William Harp 
at wharpiv@juno.com or call 817-483-
5743 Arlington, TX                         (1)
________________________________
For Sale Avanti II.  Asking price is 
$12,500. second owner.  84,000 
miles.  This Avanti, RQB-2613, has 
been in Arizona all its life.  There isn’t 
a spot of rust on this car anywhere.  
Call Dan at (602) 973-5517 or e-mail 
questions to dkuhl@arra.state.az.us

(1)
_________________________________
1964 Studebaker “Wagonaire”, V-8 
with standard transmission and over-
drive.  Sliding roof, older quality pro-
fessional repaint, excellent tires, ex-
cellent chrome, aftermarket added 
air condition, factory roof rack, won-
derful dash and interior except pad-
ded dash has cracks, perfect head-
liner and steering wheel.  Asking 
$8,500.00  (Sun Lakes, AZ) 480-895-
8908. No calls after 9 PM. E-mail:
wepike@webtv.net Willard Pike     (2) 
_________________________________ 

1961 Studebaker Pick-up, Standard 
transmission with overdrive, Restored 
to high degree, perhaps over re-
stored, Outstanding Black paint, Lots 
of chrome, Elegant custom interior, 
padded dash, special wheels, custom 
rear bumper, and more.  You have to 
see it to appreciate it.  Asking 
$14,000  No calls after 9 PM.  480-
895-8908 (Sun Lakes, AZ) E-mail: 
wepike@webtv.net                        
Willard Pike (Open for Offers)          (2)

1961 Champ Pickup 6 cylinder, 3 
speed.  Chrome grill, slider back win-
dow.  Spare fits into right rear fender 
well.  Needs total restoration $2700. 
OBO  Bob Penson 480-981-8189     (2)
_________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

1964 Studebaker Avanti R-1, AT/PS/
PB/FACT AIR ORIGINAL INTERIOR, 
10K ON REBUILT ENG & TRANS, EX-
CELLENT BODY, BURGUNDY, $15,000 
Firm  480-443-1112—-
Richr@reiglearch.com                     (1)
_________________________________

Re-buildable engines and 
transmissions
259 full flow—auto trans.—$550.
259 full flow—$450.
259 non full flow—$300.
289 full flow—$500.
Automatic transmission core—$100.
Lionel Stone—818-990-8916  
Sherman Oaks, CA       
_________________________________

53—4 C Shell & Frame
2 late v/8’s with spin off filter
2 short blocks
2 auto trans 63-64
1 auto trans 56
5 differentials 27” & 44” 
Other Stuff
Larry Cushing @ 623-376-7054  or 
wlracfam1@msn.com for pricing & 
directions to get a look.
_________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS WANTED

For ‘56 Transtar 54-55 grill, brake 
drums, windshield, electric wiper 
mechanisms.  Door chrome for ‘53 
Regal Deluxe Coupe  Contact Larry 
Cushing @ 623-376-7054 or 
wlracfam1@msn.com                      (0)
————————————————————————
WANTED:  Brake shoe cores, big six 
water pump cores and clutch cores.  

Contact Chuck Collins at 
602-995-5311 or 
chuck@studebakerparts.com        (0)
________________________________

MISCELLANEOUS
FOR SALE

Studebaker Toy Treasures, Jim
Geary’s new Studebaker toys and 
models book, is now available for 
$39.95 of which $5.00 goes to the 
Chapter.  To order your copy, contact 
Chris Collins at 602-995-5311 or 
chuckstude@juno.com                  (0)
________________________________

Trailer - 2 wheel - made from 1949-
54 Studebaker Pick up box. 16" 
wheels. Some rust in front 
floor,  good fenders with some 
dents. Asking $800.00. Stan Barnes, 
Apache Junction 480-983-4750 or 
Pontiacman389@webtv.net -        (0)
________________________________

FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE  
I have several tickets to the 

Studebaker National Museum, if 
anyone is going to be in the South 
Bend area between now & June 
30th, 2005 I would like to give you 
free tickets to the Studebaker Mu-
seum.

 Anyone interested please let me 
know & I will see that you get what 
you need. Somewhat limited on 
quantity.

 Malcolm J. Stinson Jr.
928-537-2571

studebakersw@cybertrails.com
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All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1.  Chapter dues are $18.00 per year, pro-
rated at 1.50 per month if joining during the year.  You dues include 11 issues of the award win-
ning ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best 
club activities throughout the year.

Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club is compulsory in order to be a member of the 
Grand Canyon State Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, add $27.50 to your 
Chapter dues, which the treasurer will remit for you.  Any questions can be directed to the address 
below or to Chris Collins at 602-995-5311.  Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to:  GCSC Treasurer, P. O. Box 37464 Phoenix, AZ  
85069-7464
NAME_____________________________________________________SPOUSE ________________
ADDRESS__________________________________________________________________________
CITY ____________________________________STATE _______________ ZIP ________________
TELEPHONE # _____________________E-MAIL ADDRESS _______________________________
# OF CHILDREN (UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE) _________________________________________
SDC MEMBERSHIP # ________________________ EXPIRATION DATE _____________________
BIRTHDAY (MONTH & DAY) SELF ___________ SPOUSE ________ANNIVERSARY _________
STUDEBAKERS YOU OWN: _________________________   _________________________________

        _________________________    _________________________________

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB        MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

THE ECHO
The Award Winning 
Newsletter of the 

Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC

21831 N 91ST AVE
Peoria, AZ  85383

TO PROUD STUDEBAKER DRIVERS


